CABINET MEETING
29th March, 2006

Meeting commenced:
11.30 a.m.
"
ended:
12.36 p.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillors Antrobus, Connor, Hinds, Lancaster, Mann, Sheehy, Warmisham and Warner



(The following Councillors also attended in respect of the items mentioned in Minutes 252 and 257:-




Councillor Pennington - Chairman of the Children’s Services Scrutiny








Committee




Councillors Ainsworth and Heywood - Weaste and Seedley Ward)

250.
APOLOGY FOR ABSENCE

An apology for absence was submitted on behalf of Councillor M. Lea.

251.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS

The minutes of the meeting held on 14th March, 2006, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

252.
STATUTORY PROCESS TO CLOSE SEVERAL PRIMARY SCHOOLS:


CALL-IN OF DECISION

(Previous Minute 232 - 14th February, 2006)


Councillor Bernard Pennington, Chairman of the Children’s Services Scrutiny Committee, submitted a report of that Committee requesting the Cabinet to reconsider its decision of 24th January, 2006 (Decision Notice 5424 refers) to commence the statutory process to close Langworthy, Seedley, Tootal Drive and St. Luke’s C.E. Primary Schools and establish a new 420 place community school on the Seedley site, by September, 2009.


RESOLVED:
THAT the report be noted; and that it be considered together with the report on this matter referred to as item B1 of the agenda, i.e. in the part of the meeting that is not open to the public (see Minute 257 below).

253.
PROCUREMENT STRATEGY FOR 2006/07

Councillor David Lancaster, Deputy Leader of the Council, submitted a report on the Procurement Strategy for 2006/07 and its associated Action Plan.


RESOLVED:
THAT the Procurement Strategy for 2006/07, and its associated Action Plan, be approved.

254.
BUDGET AND AUDIT SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

Councillor Bill Hinds, Lead Member for Customer and Support Services, submitted a report of the Budget and Audit Scrutiny Committee, in respect of the meeting of that Committee held on 1st March, 2006.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT there is a need for a budget in respect of waste recycling to be established at an appropriate level to meet statutory targets.




(2) THAT directorates be reminded of the need to ensure that capital expenditure allocations are fully spent by year-end.

255.
MR. J. C. WILLIS, CHIEF EXECUTIVE


Councillor John Merry, Leader of the Council, indicated that this meeting of the Cabinet would be the last that Mr. J.C. Willis, Chief Executive, was due to attend before his retirement on 7th April, 2006.


On behalf of the Cabinet, the Leader paid tribute to Mr. Willis and expressed appreciation of all his hard work for the Council, and, in response, Mr. Willis expressed his thanks to the Cabinet for their sentiments.
256.
EXCLUSION OF THE PUBLIC

RESOLVED:
THAT, under section 100A(4) of the Local Government Act 1972, the public be excluded from the meeting for the following items of business on the grounds that they involve the likely disclosure of exempt information as specified in the paragraphs of Part 1 of Schedule 12A to the Act, respectively indicated; and that it be deemed that the public interest in their exemption outweighs the public interest in their disclosure.

257.
STATUTORY PROCESS TO CLOSE SEVERAL PRIMARY SCHOOLS:

           CALL-IN OF DECISION





               (Paragraph 6)


Councillor John Warmisham, Lead Member for Children’s Services, submitted a report on the proposal to remove surplus primary school places from, and provide a new school in, the Weaste/Seedley/Langworthy Primary School Review Area.  The report was considered together with the report referred to in Minute 252 above.


Councillors Geoffrey Ainsworth and Janice Heywood, of the Weaste and Seedley Ward, gave their view on the abovementioned proposals, with particular reference to consultation issues and the proposal to use the Seedley Primary School site.


In response, Councillor John Warmisham referred to the benefits of the Seedley Primary School site proposal having regard to other possible sites.


RESOLVED:
THAT the proposal to commence the statutory process to close Langworthy Road, Tootal Drive, Seedley and St. Luke’s C.E. Primary Schools and establish a new 420 place community school on an enlarged Seedley Primary School site, by 2010, be submitted to the Council, together with additional information on the options that have been considered in respect of this matter.

258.
BRITISH BROADCASTING CORPORATION - NORTH WEST RELOCATION UPDATE











      (Paragraph 3)


A report of the Leader of the Council was submitted on the current situation regarding the British Broadcasting Corporation’s proposed North West relocation.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the Leader of the Council be authorised to give formal approval to the Stage 2 submission to the BBC by 7th April, 2006.




(2) THAT the economic and other benefits of BBC relocation to Quays Point, as projected by independent consultants and referred to in Section 2 of the report, be noted.




(3) THAT investment, as set out in the report, be approved.




(4) THAT the position in relation to Draft Planning Guidance, as outlined in Section 4 of the report, be noted.




(5) THAT the position in relation to a City Academy on or near the Quays, as outlined in Section 5 of the report, be noted.




(6) THAT the scale of the upskilling/tackling worklessness challenge and opportunity, and the need for the City Council and its partners to adjust future programmes and budgets accordingly, be noted.
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